NEWSLETTER OF COUNTRY ROADS
Editor: Myrna Mattson
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www.countryroadsyuma.com

An Age 55 and over Homeowner Community

General Manager Vanessa Harris

P @
VAR,

SO O 2\ r4 Y
G V3

Pool Capacities

Satellite Pool Capacities are as
follows:
In pool capacity is 10
In SPA capacity is 4
On Pool Deck capacity is 10
Total Satellite Pool area
capacity is 24

Main Complex Outdoor Pool
Capacities are as follow:

In North Pool capacity is 10
On North Pool Deck capacity is 10
In Lap Pool capacity is 10
On Lap Pool Deck capacity is 10
In SPA capacity is 4
Total Main Complex Outdoor Pool
area capacity is 44

Meeting Room Capacities
Navajo Room Capacity is 10
Mohave Room Capacity is 25

Coronado Room Capacity is 35

Fitness Room Capacity is 6

LUNCH BUNCH

Join in the fun for the final
[uncheon of the season!!

[t will be held on Friday,
April 2nd at noon at Day
Breakers 2. This is on the
big curve, where Applebees
had been located.

Please contact me by 2:00 on
Thursday, April Istso I can
notify the restaurant how
many guests they can antici-
pate.

Call or text me at
650-619-6423. My email

is smidty 111{@msn.com.
Or, stop by lot #878

MINUTE AND MINUTE

SHOULDN'T BE SPELLED THE SAME.
T'M NOT CONTENT WITH THES CONTENT.
1 OBJECT TO THAT OBJECT.
[ NEED TO READ WHAT I READ AGAIN.
EXCUSE ME BUT THERE'S NO EXCUSE FOR THIS.

SONEOKE SHOULD WIND THIS POST UP
AND THROW IT IN THE WIND.
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Country Roads Community Church
will conclude our season with
special Faster Services to be held
Sunday. April 4 on the patio at
11:00 am. Plans are being made to
continue services during the sum-
mer in the chapel or elsewhere, to
be determined. Pastors. David
Tscherne. Judith Downing. and
other Country Roads Residents will
be working to provide spiritual or
physical assistance to any residents
that may need it. with our new min-
istry called "compassionate neigh-
bors".

If you have a need or would like to
help your neighbor, please con-
tact beckytscherne(@gmail.com

(567-331-0257)
or judithlynndowning(@pgmail.com
(928-287-2287).

You can also add your name and
contact information to receive our
church newsletter by contacting one
of the above email addresses or
phone numbers,

Have a safe and blessed summer!
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please send your articles to:
denmyrn4l@gmail.com

The articles must be submitted
by the 10th of each month for
publication the following month.
Please forward in Microsoft

Word if possible. Give me a call
if you have any questions.

Thanks,
Myrna Mattson #679

928.726.6697 or 360.468.3066

IMPORTANT MESSAGE
FROM THE CR MANAGER
AND THE COURIER EDITOR

TO COURIER CONTRIBUTORS

Please keep in mind that the
purpose of the Country Roads RV
Village Newsletter is to connect
and inform our Residents of
current events and announcements.
'We appreciate your submission and
are looking for articles and content
that align with this

mission.

Structure:

Font Time New Roman
Font Size 12

Font Color black only
Word limit 150

\Include Name, L.ot number and
contact information in case of ques-
tions

Article will not repeat monthly,
monthly resubmission is required

News and Announcements must be
current with month of publication
(Example: Articles submitted in
January are for February’s
publication.

www.countryroadsyuma.com

Board
of Directors

Country Roads
Board of Directors

Pat Tuckwell........... President
pattuckwelll @yahoo.com

Wally Brauer....... Vice President
wcbrauer@hotmail.com

Rhonda Obus. .......... Secretary
rhondaobus@yahoo.com
Duane Anderson......... Treasurer

aduane45@gmail.com

Duane Byerley............ Director
duanebyerley@outlook.com

Stan Hayter................ Director
stanhayter1(@gmail.com

Kenneth Garcia.......... Director
kenagariaS9@gmail.com
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COUNTRY ROADS RV PARK |

5707 East 32nd Street #1127
Yuma, AZ 85365
Phone: 928.344.8910

Fax: 928.344.0080
Manager

Vanessa Harris

Activities Director

Carrie Matus

Website:
www.countryroadsyuma.com

trum: 1-
833.697.7328

Spec-
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QUR CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS
Billiards
B.LN.G.O.
Bridge
Can/Am Friendship
Catholic Fellowship
Ceramics
Choral/Drama
Church Choir
Clogging
Computers
Country Red Roses Red Hatters
Country Roads Community Church
Craft Fair
Dance
Diabetes Support
Fitness Club
Four Wheelers
Guys and Gals Golf
Hand Appliqué Sew & Stitch
Health
Horse Shoe
Knit n’ Stitch
Lapidary/Rock Hunting
Line Dancing
Mahjongg
Material Girls
Men’s Fellowship
Painting
Paper Crafting
Pickleball
Pinochle
Pinochle (2 Deck/7 Card)
Poker: Dealers Choice/Hold’em
Pottery
Quilting
Relay for Life
Sewing
Singles Social
Shuffleboard
Swimming Aerobics
Tennis
T.0.P.S.
Water Aerobics
Volleyball: Water/Sand
Women’s Fellowship
Woodcarving
Woodshop
Writer’s
Zumba Gold
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FROM THE
POOL ROOM

The end of the season is fast ap-
proaching. Covid-19 disrupted
many of our club’s normal activi-
ties. Club membership was only
about one-quarter of its usual num-
ber. There was no year end ban-
quet, and no Charity, Inter-Park, or
Senior Games Pool Shooting tour-
naments.

Even so, the Billiard Room was in
use every day and we had members
play in all of our normal in-house
activities like our Women’s, Men’s,
Mixed Doubles, and Mixed Friday
Morning weekly tournaments, and
our handicapped tournaments.

We couldn’t even form a quorum
for a regular Club Board meeting
until March 9, when enough officers
happened to be in the Billiard
Room. At hastily arranged meeting
that day, Board positions were as-
signed as follows:

President — Gerry McNab,

Vice President — John Bowman,
Treasurer — Terry Moser,
Secretary — Sandra Lansfield.

Things are looking up now. Infec-
tion rates are falling. Vaccines are
available, and being administered.
The Governor has removed capacity
number restrictions. I fully expect
that next season will be back to nor-
mal.

Country Roads has the best pool
room in Yuma. It features ten Dia-
mond Pro eight-ball tables, one
Brunswick snooker table, and a rare
Soren Sogaard 3-cushion billiard
table. There are usually about 100
women and men in our Billiards
Club. Our members play at all skill
levels, from beginners to the highly
accomplished.

(continued...)

Our club members clean and main-
tain the tables, offer cue repair ser-
vices, and keep a stock of items that
our members may purchase. We
also run the in-house events listed

| above, host the Senior Games pool

playing events, and participate in
tournaments with teams from other
parks. We also have an annual chari-
ty tournament to raise donations for
whichever charity Country Roads
has chosen to support for the season.

Our club membership fee is only
$10.00 per year. We encourage eve-
ryone to join the club next season,
and participate in one of the world’s

 safest sports.

Gerry McNab, Unit 594

Billiards Club President

Our rock shop is

open foltowing current guidelines,
and accepting new members. Open
until late April this year. there is still
time to come make something beau-
tiful! We are open 9 am to 4 pm
Tuesday through Thursday. with 1
hour go home/eat/nap lunch at noon,
All the regulars have had both shots,
and we had a zero covid illness rate
while open all winter. Rock slabs
equipment all available. So come on
down! Next club meeting is
Wednesday January 14 at 4 pm in
the shop. Please come to the Lapi-
dary Shop any open hours for more
information. If you have questions
please do not hesitate to contact
President Ray Brant at Lot 174 (541

409-2166) =
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Weed Control

With the beautiful sunshine arriv-

| ing and the recent rains, weeds and
| grass are starting to appear on lots.
Information has been updated
about how you may take care of
your weeds and grass for one year.
The information sheet can be ob-
tained from the table outside of the
office. Besides the information
available, if you have a "home
remedy" for killing weeds, please
use---but it will only kill the green
weeds and NOT those which have

not germinated. This was a serious
problem last Spring and we need to
avoid it this year. Thank you for
doing your part to keep our resort

looking excellent. |
fi |

How's the diet going?
........... I’J“‘l‘i‘i‘l‘i‘i‘i‘

Not good.
| had eggs
for breakfast.
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scrambled?
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Cadbury's
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ELECTION RESULTS
FOR 2021 ELECTION

There were four candidates
running on the ballot for the
two open positions on the
board of directors.

THE VOTE COUNTIS AS
FOLLOWS

609 Ballots cast, each ballot
may vote for two candidates

Duane Anderson 335
Al de Hass 234
Jack Eaves 197
Ken Garcia 413
THE TWO CANDIDATES
ELECTED ARE:

Duane Anderson and Ken
Garcia

There was one Write in can-
didate:
Karl Rye receiving 3 votes

The election committee wants
to thank our homeowners for
their voting this year. We are
especially pleased with the
number of ballots, 609 which
was average, with so many of
our homeowners not able to
be at Country Roads.
(continued...)

It shows people care and are
interested in what is happening
in our park and supportive of
our Board of Directors.

More of you voted electroni-
cally, 222 electronic votes.
That is 100 more than last
year. Several of you voted
electronically because of the
slow mail delivery and found
that it is amazingly easy to do.
Also, it is the most secure way
for you to vote, Maybe next
year more of you will take ad-
vantage of the electronic vot-
ing.

It takes several people to make
this election happen, I want to
thank all of you for your time
and service.

Deloros Shemwell, Election
Chairman, 928-314-4920

I'm at a point
in my life now

where errands
count as
“going out”.
You drop something
when you were younger,
you just pick it up.

When you’re older and

atareatitforal?it . 4

Page 4
1

| Wikmy eas inmy drawer, my teeth n ¢ cp

15 my-get-up-and-g0 s got-uprand-went!

4:00pm in front of the

O0d age s golden 'veoften heard 1 ssid
Dt somefimes | wonde s | rawl i my bed

and my eyes ona shelfuntl | wake p,
When sleep dims my eyes | hink to mysel§
s tere anyhing ele should putonfht el
Theeason | know my youth hes been pen

But el don't mnd a hink with a grin,
of llhe funplaces my gei-up has been!
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CR Library |

The CR Library is set to
open April 19th, 2021.
The Library will be open
Sunday thru Saturday
24 hours a day begin-
ning Monday April 19th
at 8:00am. We are cur-
rently taking donation for
library books Monday
thru Friday 8:00am-

Maricopa Room.

The Library will have a
Capacity of 3 people at
one time. A




